
Enradig underrubrik här 

FINDING SELF-WORTH 

-EXPERIENCE FROM A MULTIMODAL REHABILITATION 

PROGRAMME WHEN STAYING AT A PATIENT HOTEL 

Department of Community medicine and rehabilitation, SE-901 87, www.umu.se 

Linda Spinord1,2, Ann-Charlotte Kassberg2,3, Britt-Marie Stålnacke1,, Gunilla Stenberg1 

1  Department of Community Medicine and Rehabilitation, Umeå University, Sweden. 2 Region Norrbotten, Sweden. 3Department of health Sciences, 
Luleå University of Technology, Sweden. 

 

Conclusions: The results showed that the participants appreciated and valued the time 

they had had to find themselves, the opportunity to reflect with others in a similar situation, 

and the realisation that they were important in their own and in other people’s lives.  

Method: Twelve participants in northern Sweden 

were interviewed. The data were analysed 

qualitatively and Grounded theory method with an 

emergent design was used.  

Result: The analysis formed the core category: Finding my self-worth. In addition to the core 

category, the model consisted of four categories, Space for myself, Mirroring myself, I am of value 

and Dealing with returning to everyday life. The model illustrates the process when participants get 

space for themselves and get opportunity to mirror themselves in interaction with other participants. 

That provided insight about their own value. This value and insight about themselves was valuable 

when return to their everyday life at home and at work. 

Aim: Explore how patients with chronic 

pain experience participation in 

multimodal rehabilitation program while 

staying at a patient hotel. 

FINDING MY SELF-WORTH  
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” [I used to think like this] . You 
don’t try hard enough’ but now I 
know that it’s the way round. I’m 
not pretending to be ill, I’ve been 
pretending to be healthy” 
 

 
“I was  supposed to include 
everything I had learnt there and 
put it into practice at home and it 
just doesn’t really work like that, 
and well, I panicked, include this 
and think about that and then on 
top of that, be with the family. I 
felt panic” 

 

Mirroring myself I am of value 

”I have  changed my focus in order 
to find a balance between what I 
think is worth doing and not 
doing, for example, going to the 
cinema with some friends is worth 
the pain and then I can put up with 
it (the pain) since I get so much 
pleasure from the activity.”  

Space for myself 
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